ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE HELD ON 17 MAY 2004.
In attendance: Councillors Lightup (Chair), Howard, Garrido, M Lea (Env Serv Lead Member), B Lea, Broughton, Carson, McIntyre, B Murphy, Payne, and Councillor Smyth,

Officers: Russell Bernstein, Linda Sharples, Jim Gosney, Elizabeth Sutcliffe, John Spink, Steven Lee, Nat Stott, Kevin Scarlett, 

United Utilities: Gary Dixon, Steve Hull, John Halsall 

Members of the Public: Barry Wilde – Swinton Open Space, David Micholas – Hill Street Residents Association

Apologies: Nigel Powell

 ITEM
COMMENT
ACTION REQUIRED
RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
TIMESCALE

1. Apologies for the meeting: Accepted                                                                       

2. Action Sheet from previous meeting
     Agreed




3 United Utilities

4 Rail Stations

5 Presentation on the Review of the work of the committee

Environment Agency

6 Recycling 

Report

Thanks to Councillor Payne
Representatives from the United Utilities came to the meeting to present to members and officers their final business plan and to give an update on issues previously raised. The following points were raised within the discussion:

· The projected spend in the business plan has now been reduced from 3.8 billion to 3.2 billion

· The average bill is likely to increase over the next 5 years by approximately £100. This is equivalent to £1.00 per day for all waste and water services which the Utilities still feel is value for money compared to a bottle of water at a cost of 70p or more.

· The K factor is likely to be a 7.8% increase over 5 years

· Plastic piping is used as this is seen as having a longer life span and being best fit for purpose
· The increase does not have inflation included. As this is the cost that is required to cover new treatment works and other improvements.      

· What percentage of sewers are considered old? This information was not available at the meeting. However United Utilities are in the process of reviewing this. Approximately 60% of water mains pipes have been renewed and 52 million is being spent on sewers    

· In 1990 5 billion of the costs was recovered from customer bills and 3 billion was borrowed which has to be repaid by the utilities

· The data presented at the meeting is the same as that presented to OFWAT

The figures show the total cost and is presented this way to compare cost against various companies. This could not be shown in cubic metres.

· Fire Hydrants – locks are used in hot spots, sometimes this can cause more problems, as this is then a challenge for vandals. The Utilities also speak to local communities and the police to highlight this problem and sometimes water pressure is reduced in these areas, so that the effect of letting the hydrants off, is not as high as usual.

· Leaks - Members asked about the system of warning residents when water is due to be turned off. A van with the speaker informing the public when water is switched off, is normally used. However, if it is a major leak needing urgent attention, then this is not always possible. There is a need to prioritise repairs as there are over 44,000 miles of pipes, although the Utilities are looking at speeding up the system to deal with leaks.

· How are the Utilities informed of leaks? – by the general public and by their inspectors who work in the evening, hundreds of leaks are reported each evening. It was suggested that our inspectors could have a contact within the utilities to report any leaks to as they go about council business.

· Fluoridisation of water - The Utilities will be instructed by Strategic Health Authorities if this is to happen and initially a public meeting will be organised by the Health authority.  However the Utilities are currently looking into the pipes systems which sometimes overlap within authorities. Fluoridisation may not be that straight forward.

· Water represents half of the business of the Utilities. Information regarding the amount paid to share holders is available within the annual report. 1 billion has been requested from the shareholders towards the cost of future investment.

· Cost to businesses – Utilities are concerned about the effect of price increases on businesses, however they cannot discriminate between customer groups, prices increases are equally shared.

· Water meters – it is seen that meters are the cheaper option for smaller households and are available for most people on request. However, it would require significant investment to give this option to all customers.

· Collection agreements – A meeting took place with the Bob Osborne and Dave Jolley however due to the issues currently within housing. This has been put on hold for the moment and a further meeting will take place later on this year.

· Customer satisfaction surveys – When work has taken place, local residents will be left satisfaction forms to complete. Members welcomed this approach.

· Recycling of water – This issue is being looked into as part of the Urban Waste Water Regeneration Schemes and feedback is still being awaited from the regulator

· Underground water – United Utilities have no responsibility for this, all the water they circulate is within pipes. The Environment Agency are responsible for any underground streams or running water.

· Street Scene maintenance guide – This is now being compiled by Development Services and it would be useful to have information and guidelines from the Utilities in respect of their equipment.

A letter was previously sent to Councillor Jones outlining the ongoing concerns of members in respect of the train stations. It was suggested that members may want to invite First North West to a future meeting.

A presentation was given reviewing the work of the committee over the last 12 months. The following issues were raised within the discussion:

· Sub groups – It was felt that the numbers on the sub groups were too small at 4, as often there were more officers present at the meetings than members. There is a need to think about the way forward in relation to dealing with Performance Information and specific pieces of work.

· Housing – Members were still unclear in relation to housing and the relationship with scrutiny and Almo. There is need to ensure that scrutiny do not duplicate any work that is currently being undertaken in relation to this service. It seems that there are not any feedback mechanisms at the moment in relation to the parent board and Almo. 

· Call Centre – Members requested if it was possible to have a dedicated number at the call centre. However, Cllr McIntyre had recently met with the manager and an email template is currently being designed.

· Forward Plan – Q and P are currently looking at how this can be made more user friendly with Alan Eastwood.

· Pre-meetings – The committee need to look at ensuring that this time is always used effectively

· Involving members of the public – Consideration needs to be given as to how local communities could be more involved in scrutiny.

· Good practice – Members felt that there had been good officer support for the committee and would like this noted.

· Reality Checks – It was felt that previously these were useful however the follow up took too long. Therefore if this is repeated this year the committee need to think about how this should be planned.

Members would like to follow up on the issues raised with the agency and invite them to the June meeting to update members on progress.

The report based on the seminar that took place on the 28th April was presented to members outlining recommendations in respect of recycling and how this should be taken forward. It was agreed that a group of members would be put forward to work with the officers and take this issue forward with relevant partners. Membership to be agreed at the June meeting.

The chair requested that work is begun in the following areas:

· Contact to be made with suppliers regarding the use of cartons that cannot be recycled and how this issue can be resolved.

· The Fast Track event that Envirowise can organise with suppliers to look at making the supply chain more green, to be arranged as soon as possible, ideally before July if not September 2004.

· Eco-schools – schools need to be looked at as a separate issue. If Fiona Stanley is willing to get involved is it possible to look at payment for her time and involvement.

· Members were informed that plastic carrier bags can now be recycled into furniture

· Members asked why the authority is still using brown envelopes that cannot be recycled?

As this was Councillor Liz Payne’s last meeting, members would like note their thanks for her contribution to this committee


United Utilities to forward this information to members when available

Scrutiny Support to liase with each directorate and the utilities to see if this can be arranged.

Officers to report back to members on the outcome of the meeting

Information to be given to members when available

Information to be forwarded to Development Services

Contact to be made with Councillor Jones to follow up the letter

Further discussions to take place at the next meetings to agree the way forward on the issues raised

Contact to be made with the Environment Agency

Relevant officers to meet to discuss taking this issues forward

Contact to be made initially with Alan Eastwood regarding this issue
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